Even though odor from confinements is bad enough in itself, we are beyond odor. This packet of 460 peer reviewed journal studies will allow you to understand that we are beyond odor, and what we are really dealing with are toxic sewer gasses that negatively affect human nervous systems, digestive systems, and respiratory systems. We are also dealing with MRSA and other antibiotic resistant organisms that breed in this toxic sewer environment and are spread to the local environment. This packet gives you 460 peer reviewed journal studies that show that the science is settled on this issue. We are past the time where people could argue that confinements are just farming and just odors. It is well known that “public health threats” are posed to people who live in proximity to confinements and fields where confinement waste is spread. [Some of these studies were filed along with our lawsuit against the EPA and were not disputed by the Washington DC Federal District Court, the Federal Appeals Court, or the EPA.]
This packet also shows, through the Jillian Fry Johns Hopkins study, that people are considered “externalities” and are not covered in the regulatory scheme. You will find no human health, or human health and services (quality of life) federal or state departments that have authority to protect people in this regulatory scheme.

We are also beyond “this is agriculture”. This is no longer about farming. This is a dangerous business practice putting the health, and in some cases the life, of those living in proximity to confinements, and fields where confinement waste is spread, in danger. I am sure you would not allow a factory to be built in your county if you knew beforehand that the result would be that the neighbors around it would suffer harmful health effects as a result of the way the factory operated and discharged its pollutants.
We know that you can’t put a moratorium in place to stop new confinement buildings in the county. But, until you can figure out how to protect people from these known human health threats coming from confinements and fields where confinement waste is spread, we would ask that you vote to deny new permits so that you do have time during that process to try to figure out some way to protect the health of county residents that you represent. Since the federal and state regulatory schemes do not protect the health of your county citizens, it is going to be up to you to find a way to protect their health. 
As one way to help county residents who find themselves in proximity to confinements and waste fields, you could use this packet to educate the public about this “known public health threat” and help them to understand what they can do now to protect themselves. [The suggestions in the packet.]
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